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Celebrating Success

29th May 2023

Value for Term 5: Be Kind                                                                                      Driver: Thoughtfulness

Who to Contact-
see later pages

Roll Draw Celebrations

It was time for the sparkly jackets to come back out in Roll Draw this week. We 
celebrated students who have demonstrated our values throughout the term who all 
received a prize and then went into the College Wheel spin for a £10 voucher.  We also 
awarded our postcard winners for this term who also received vouchers.

Termly Prize Winners.
Bath -  Molly D
Cambridge - Victora S
Imperial - Evie-Mae
Warwick - Indi-Mae

Postcard Draw Winners,
Kindness - Lean C
Responsibility - Emma R
Hard Work - Nicole P
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Academy Success – Colleges 

BA = 117,129 CA = 130,986  IM = 133,936 WA = 126,203

Champion Group Winners, 
Least Demerits - Bath 3
Most Points - Warwick 6
Best Attendance - Imperial 1

Congratulations to the top students in the Academy this week

Congratulations to Year 10 who have the highest 
points total over the last 7 days with 1, 670 points.

Points given this week



Hard work - Kindness - Responsibility

Bath Student Successes

Academy Success - 100 Club Update

Number of students on track to join the 100 Club

COLLEGE BRONZE SILVER GOLD

77 21 47

70 31 31

74 30 35

68 25 38

Congratulations to the following champion Groups who have the most students 
on Track for a Termly Award

BATH ​- 2
CAMBRIDGE - 3
IMPERIAL - 1 & 7
WARWICK -  2

Congratulations to the top students in Bath College this week

Congratulations to Bath 2 
for having the most E-Praise 
Points. 257 Points in the last
7 days.
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Attendance

Is your child's attendance below 93%?

Supporting you and your child with Barriers to attendance Is your child's attendance currently 
sitting below 90% - We do appreciate that this may be for a number reasons and circumstances.

As part of our ongoing attendance support initiative we would like to offer you the opportunity to 

meet with a member of our pastoral team and complete an "Early Help
Assessment"

An early help assessment is used to see if we can identify any barriers to school attendance and 
learning and it will help us to put in place any support or intervention.

If you would like to take up the offer and complete an "Early Help Assessment" - PLEASE do get 
in touch with Mr Warren Via epraise.

Attending School regularly and arriving 
on time helps prepare children for the 
real world, where it is expected that they 
turn up to work every day and on time. Being 
late for school has a negative impact 
learning.

Being just 10 minutes late every day adds up 
to an hour a week of lost learning.

Being late for class often means important 
instructions are missed and the class is 
interrupted.

Students need to arrive on time ready to 
settle into their school work.

Getting to school on time 
really matters
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Sporting Results

The Year 7 rounders team had a very intense 
and close game of rounders this week. They 
lost by just half a rounder to a competitive 
Highworth side. Player of the Match went to 
Melissa.

It was equally great to see the Year 8 and 9 
rounders teams back out in action this week 
against Commonweal. Both year groups 
played superb games of rounders, with some 
brilliant batting and fielding against a tough 
competition. The final results were the Year 
8s won 14.5 to 13.5 and Player of the Match 
went to Faith. The Year 9s drew their game 
12.5 to 12.5, with Player of the Match going 
to Abby. Well done all.

Congratulations to our two PE students of 
the week: Mason V and Abby T; both 
students have demonstrated positive 
sporting values this week. Abby very nearly 
beat a school record in long jump! She aims 
to try again and beat it at Sports Day!
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Performing Arts

Year 10 Music students are currently working on their band skills –
performing either price tag or don't stop believing after only 2 
lessons of rehearsals. Well done! #BTECmusic

Some of our Year 10 students enjoyed a day's songwriting workshop 
with Tim Gilvin – where they wrote and arranged a full pop song 

ready for a big performance at #ULmusicfest2023!

New Story -
Edit.m4a

The song is 
called New 
story... Listen 
to a small 
preview 
below!

https://swindonacad-my.sharepoint.com/:u:/g/personal/helen_welsby_swindon-academy_org/EUyPDqvlYUxMla-32Kna-lAB6nx_PvNV8FlJHDL8yAnvMw?e=ZmevwO
https://swindonacad-my.sharepoint.com/:u:/g/personal/helen_welsby_swindon-academy_org/EUyPDqvlYUxMla-32Kna-lAB6nx_PvNV8FlJHDL8yAnvMw?e=ZmevwO
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Essential Information for 
Parents

For the Parent 
Handbook, Uniform 
Guide and how to use 
Epraise, please click:

Handbook, Uniform & 
Epaise

Find out what your child
is learning this term

Knowledge Organisers
for all years for all terms

Creative

Welcome and congratulations!

We are delighted to welcome a new member to the Swindon Academy family. Lorenzo 
Montauro made his speedy entrance into the world Monday 22nd May at 3PM, weighing 
exactly 4 pounds at 31 weeks. Mum and Lorenzo are doing really well. Congrats Miss 
Montauro.

Year 10 lessons this week
This week year 10 have been practicing presentation techniques. They created a 
simple shortbread biscuit and used milk and white chocolate to create a design or 
pattern on top.

A shoutout to Kelsea K who is the chef of the week! She created an excellent 
selection of biscuits and ended up with brilliant outcomes. Well done Kelsea!

https://www.swindon-academy.org/secondary/essential-information-for-parents
https://www.swindon-academy.org/secondary/prep-guidance/knowledge-organisers
https://www.swindon-academy.org/secondary/homework/knowledge-organisers
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Photographer of the week

Camp Committee update

This week the camp committee finished their tee 
shirts and prepped the vinyl lettering so they can 
be spotted easily while on camp. Next week the 
goody bags start coming together!

Tamia Y in year 10

Tamia has created 
a lovely 
photograph 
looking at the 
theme of line. The 
contrast of black 
and white is 
impactful and 
really draws the 
viewer to the 
strong lines drawn 
into the sand. 
Keep up the good 
work!
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College Competitions

It was great to celebrate students in all colleges with their well-
deserved termly results this week. Bath College has 77 students 
receiving a termly reward which was the highest number out of all 
colleges – well done Bath!

Well done to all the students who achieved E-Postcards from their 
teachers – all of which are added onto their epraise accounts. 
These students were all put into a draw depending on 
their category they were awarded for. Well done to Leon for 
winning the Kindness draw, Emma for the Taking Responsibility 
draw and Nicole for the Working Hard draw. The three students 
were awarded with a £10 love to shop voucher.

At the start of Term 6 we will be revealing the current College 
Championship points... who will be in the lead in the race to the 
final..!
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Prefects

Charities

The Year 8s had the opportunity to hear about the chance to apply to 
become a prefect at the Academy this week. With our Year 10 
prefects moving into Year 11, we are now looking for Year 8s to join 
our special team of prefects.
Students will need to complete an application form which will be 
coming out in Term 6, and successful applications will then be invited 
to an interview with their College Champion. We look forward to 
seeing plenty of Year 8 applications in the coming weeks..

Please remember you can donate epraise points to 
one of our many charities on epraise.
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Year 11 

Trips & Visits 

On Wednesday 7th June we are taking a number of 
students to see the Lion King at Bristol Hippodrome. 

D of E Bronze pupils will complete their training walk on 
June 7th. 
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For questions about careers, contact our Student Careers Officer: 
daniela.king@swindon-academy.org 

Can you speak another language or learning to speak one? Do you want to gain a higher qualification in 
this area?
Immigration officer - Civil Service
Immigration officers make decisions on whether people have the right to visit or stay in the country. You 
will work towards the government’s aim of securing borders, reducing immigration, cutting crime and 
protecting national security.
You will check the landing cards of passengers and assess them to see if they meet the criteria to enter 
the country. You will also usually need to have lived in the UK for 5 years before applying. The 
qualifications you will need will depend on the role you're applying for, but you’ll usually find it useful to 
have:
•2 A levels at grade C (and for some roles, a degree)
•customer service skills
•the ability to speak another language
You can get into this job through: a college course, an apprenticeship working towards this role or 
applying directly.
Labour Market Information Protective service occupations including 
Immigration                       Officer and all other roles relating to this
UK jobs: 352,522, Swindon jobs: 1,352 Salary £21,500 to £36,000

Be inspired..........For Parents/Carers/Students
On the 7th June 2023 from 16:00, Apprenti-Fest at Steam Museum will be open to 
parents/carers, students from any year group or adults wishing to study an 
apprenticeship now or in the future.
There will be the opportunity to meet a number of apprenticeship employers, some with 
current vacancies. You will also be able to meet the many colleges and apprenticeship 
providers who offer apprenticeship programmes locally. There will also be a talks from 
an apprenticeship professionals, an Introduction to Apprenticeships and how to find 
them and a talk on Apprenticeships in the NHS.
Please send this onto students, parent & carers to register via the link below.
https://www.eventbrite.com/e/apprentifest-swindon--tickets-627063552967

mailto:daniela.king@swindon-academy.orgAny
https://www.eventbrite.com/e/apprentifest-swindon--tickets-627063552967


For questions about careers, contact our Student Careers Officer: 
daniela.king@swindon-academy.org 

Wed May 24th The Careers Department arranged for some of the year 12 Criminology 
Students to visit the Magistrates Court in Swindon- Civil Service. They were able to speak 
with 3 Magistrates and ask them various questions about their career and background 
etc. We were able to see real court cases in action as part of the public gallery. We were 
allowed to visit the holding rooms where people stay when they get arrested!! Even Ms 
Dodsworth was questioned!!! Hopefully this is a trip we will be able to arrange yearly with 
year 12 students- will keep you posted. It was a real insight to how the Court system 
works.

Careers
Courts Visit

mailto:daniela.king@swindon-academy.orgAny
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26.05.23 End of Term 5 – school 
finishes at 3.35pm

07.06.23 The Lion King at Bristol 
Hippodrome

Half Term Exam Revision – see timetable 
or contact Mrs Dodsworth

07.06.23 D of E Bronze Training 
Walk

The Week Ahead at the Academy

Here in the DART department, we have 8 members of staff who work across the all key stages. In DART we 
teach Art, Food and Nutrition, Product Design, Engineering, Textiles and Photography. Every teacher in the 
department has their own specialism and is an expert of that area. Some at home may remember Miss 
Hicks who has been here for 12 years, Mr Kimber who has been here for 11 years and Mrs Thomas (some 
may remember her as Miss Bull) who has been here for 10 years!

This term has been an extremely busy one! With preparation for exams happening in lessons! Art, 
Photography and Engineering have completed their big in class exams across KS4 and KS5. Product Design, 
Food, Engineering and Hospitality and Catering have all sent off their work to be moderated. We want to 
wish all of our year 11 and year 13s the best of luck in any DART exams they have left and thank them for 
all of their hard work this year!

For the last term all students in KS3 DT lessons will be finishing their final rotations and completing an 

exam, students across KS4 and KS5 will sit a practice exam and they will be completing practice coursework 
projects.

Some ways in which you can support your child at home in developing their skills across DART subjects are: 
encouraging them to cook and clean up at home, allow them to take photos of the things that interest 

them, encouraging them to be creative, giving them opportunities to draw, sketch and paint, showing them 
interesting products, problem solving, engaging them in your DIY projects and supporting them to eat 
healthily. Thank you for taking the time to find out more about our department and if you have any further 
questions or you would like to find out any further information please send Mrs L Thomas a message on 
epraise and she will direct it to the right person.

Department Spotlight: DART
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Inclusion @ SA

The Department for Education (DfE) is providing funding to local authorities to coordinate 
a programme that provides healthy food and enriching activities to eligible children 
during the 2023 Spring, Summer and Winter school holidays. This is known as the Holiday 
Activities and Food (HAF) Programme.
Around 7,000 children across Swindon will be eligible for free holiday provision over 
these periods.
Places will be available at a range of holiday club providers and offer eligible children the 
opportunity to attend sessions four hours per day for four days over the Spring, four days 
per week for four weeks over the Summer and for four days over the Winter school 
holidays.
Children who take up a place at a free holiday club will have the opportunity to:
•eat more healthily over the school holidays, with a meal provided at each session
•be more active, by being involved in physical activities and a range of engaging and 
enriching activities to develop resilience, character and wellbeing
•be safe and not socially isolated over holiday periods
•most importantly, have fun with friends
The programme will grow over the summer, so a wider offer is available to families to 
access during this holiday period.
Eligibility
School aged children from any of the following categories are eligible to access the 
programme:
•Children in receipt of benefits related free school meals
•Children in need (must have a social worker working with the child)
•Child protection
•Young carers
Available HAF providers and the sessions they are offering will be published on the e-
vouchers booking system.
Use the link in the message you receive to view a full list of activities available. You’ll be 
given the option to book a space for your child.
Book early as spaces are limited.
If you have any further questions, use the relevant options below:
•For questions relating to an activity or booking - contact the HAF team by 
email: HAF@Swindon.gov.uk
•For questions relating to your voucher/e-vouchers, email support@evouchers.com
•For questions relating to your child’s eligibility, contact your child’s school in the first 
instance
•For help articles visit help evouchers
•For further support accessing a place, email HAF@Swindon.gov.uk

mailto:HAF@Swindon.gov.uk
mailto:support@evouchers.com
https://help.evouchers.com/hc/en-gb
mailto:HAF@Swindon.gov.uk
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Wellbeing Activities 

Name Club Name Year groups Location Day

Support Staff Prep Support All D1 Everyday

Mr Griffin KS4 Football Year 10, 11, 12 & 13 3G Monday

Miss Deller KS4 Tennis Year 10, 11, 12 & 13 Muga Monday

Miss Lambert Year 13 Catch up Year 13 Drama Studio Monday

Miss Hicks Young Carers All S5 Tuesday

Mr Jones Basketball Club All Years Sports Hall Tuesday

Mr WIlliams Fitness Club All Years Fitness Suite Tuesday

Mr Stone KS3 Football Years 7, 8 & 9 3G Tuesday

Miss Stevens Tennis Club All Years Muga Tuesday

Miss Lambert Horror Movie Club All Years Drama Studio Tuesday

Miss Wiltshire French club All G7 Wednesday

Miss Naylor Dungeons and Dragons Academy KS3 S5 Wednesday

Mr Jones Softball Club All Years 3G/Field Wednesday

Miss Stevens Tennis Club All Years Muga Wednesday

Mr Stone Athletics Club All Years Field Wednesday

Mr WIlliams Fitness Club All Years Fitness Suite Wednesday

Miss Newbury KS3 Dance Be Active T4 Years 7, 8 & 9

Mr Weston Chess All M12 Thursday

Miss Capstick Macbeth Rehearsals Cast (selected student) G3 Thursday

Miss Lyon & Mr Roche Maths Year 11 club 11 M Thursday

Miss Chapman GCSE Chemistry revision/catch up Y11 R4 Thursday

Miss Stevens Rounders Club All Years Field Thursday

Mr Jones Cricket Club All Years 3G/Field Thursday

Mr Stone Tennis Club All Years Muga Thursday

Mr WIlliams Fitness Club All Years Fitness Suite Thursday

Miss Lambert Year 11 Catch Up Com 3 Year 11 Drama Studio Thursday

Term 5 information is on Epraise, sign up today!
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Prep Update

160 students in Years 7-9 completed 100% of their prep for the whole of Term 5. Well done to all of them for showing 
grit, determination and stamina.

100% For Prep Year 7-9 – The whole of Term 5

Bath Cambridge Imperial Warwick

Charlie A Bath 1
Chloe J Bath 1
Victoria K Bath 1
Beatriz M Bath 2
Elsiana W Bath 2
Imara W Bath 2
Inderpreet Kaur N Bath 2
James R Bath 2
Jensen W Bath 2
Jewel R Bath 2
Savannah P Bath 2
Sophie K Bath 2
Armaan S Bath 3
Ellie F Bath 3
Kenji S Bath 3
Musab R Bath 3
Pam T Bath 3
Poppy B Bath 3
Ruben C Bath 3
Ruwin F Bath 3
Tegan Edwards-N Bath 3
Tianna C Bath 3
Zunaid H Bath 3
Emmanuel F Bath 4
Isis R Bath 4
Jacob R Bath 4
Joshua G Bath 4
Kenneth W Bath 4
Elliot O'N Bath 5
Keiran L Bath 6
Kobey R Bath 6
Mariam K Bath 6
McKayla Anaya P Bath 6
Molly D Bath 6
Paige S Bath 6
Shreyash B Bath 6
Ashwin B Bath 7
Carey Z Bath 7
Gehan K Bath 7
Kevin Z Bath 7
Maisie T Bath 7
Mason V Bath 7
Piper F Bath 7
Troy C Bath 7
Brandonlee Dodson-L 

Dua S Cambridge 1
Pranjal P Cambridge 1
Shania D Cambridge 1
Jewel P Cambridge 2
Phoebe M Cambridge 2
Israel O Cambridge 3
Jayden S Cambridge 3
Kimberly D Cambridge 3
Leonie N Cambridge 3
Mihaela M Cambridge 3
Mileka D Cambridge 3
Shamarah F Cambridge 3
Vagan R Cambridge 3
Anaya C Cambridge 4
Chloeanne E Cambridge 4
Michael D Cambridge 4
Poppy A Cambridge 4
Abirami S Cambridge 5
Ellie-Mae K Cambridge 5
Kacper G Cambridge 5
Tume A Cambridge 5
Vlance F Cambridge 5
Andrey A Cambridge 6
Cassie B Cambridge 6
Imogen O Cambridge 6
Libby M Cambridge 6
Mikolaj G Cambridge 6
Shaarujan P Cambridge 6
Alexander D Cambridge 7
Honey B Cambridge 7
Iylah-May W Cambridge 7
Marius D Cambridge 7

Akarshan M Imperial 1
Archie A Imperial 1
Archit K Imperial 1
Ellie-Mae P Imperial 1
Eymen A Imperial 1
Safiya B Imperial 1
Zak Chaplin-J Imperial 1
Arpit K Imperial 2
Cecilia C Imperial 2
Jai M Imperial 2
Lucas K Imperial 2
Raguel S Imperial 2
Ruth R Imperial 2
Simmi G Imperial 2
Tommy H Imperial 2
Aditya G Imperial 3
Caden A Imperial 3
Enzo K Imperial 3
Snigan D Imperial 3
Adinath J Imperial 4
Amy-Lee S Imperial 4
Chelsea W Imperial 4
Jasmine G Imperial 4
Jimmy H Imperial 4
Logan D Imperial 4
Corey D Imperial 5
Deneeshiya B Imperial 5
Grace W Imperial 5
Kai S Imperial 5
Lexi C Imperial 5
Rebecca D-O Imperial 5
Addison F Imperial 6
Ayana M Imperial 6
Daniel R Imperial 6
Jakub B Imperial 6
Sophie C Imperial 6
Alfie C Imperial 7
Arnav P Imperial 7
Danny H Imperial 7
Jacob P Imperial 7
Lilly-Anne S Imperial 7
Nicole P Imperial 7
Scarlett W Imperial 7
Shivani S Imperial 7
Tia H Imperial 7

Abdul H Warwick 1
Chung Yin C Warwick 1
Deepsika G Warwick 1
Gnana V P Warwick 1
Junaria C Warwick 1
Maitri J Warwick 1
Izabelle A Warwick 2
James S Warwick 2
Lexi-Mai L Warwick 2
Marcus P Warwick 2
Rishitha M Warwick 2
Riya D Warwick 2
Annamaria U Warwick 3
Bianca S Warwick 3
Eric C Warwick 3
Gnana P Warwick 3
Isabelly O Warwick 3
Lilly H Warwick 3
Nazir S Warwick 3
Ricardo M T Warwick 3
Aurora de A Warwick 4
Caitlin R Warwick 4
Gabriel B Warwick 5
Menorah P Warwick 5
Alexis E Warwick 6
Daisy-May R Warwick 6
Hayden C Warwick 6
Isabelle B Warwick 6
Joel F Warwick 6
Miya C Warwick 6
Oliver D Warwick 6
Aleksander L Warwick 7
Brisa L Warwick 7
Harry E Warwick 7
Leah C Warwick 7
Lucifer S Warwick 7
Mia C Warwick 7
Mirage S Warwick 7
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Academy Improvement
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EPRAISE
• Is the best way to get in touch.
• We will try and get back to you within 2 days (not weekends)-usually 

much quicker. 
• If you do not get a timely response, please forward your message 

directly to K.Wright (Head Teacher)
• Please use the table overleaf  to direct your message to the most 

appropriate person:

Getting in touch 

with the 

Academy

Emergency Contact

To contact the Academy during the day for reasons that need a quick response 
please:
• Epraise message P.Pastoral
Or
• Phone Reception 01793 426900 (please be aware that unless it is an 

emergency, reception will only EPRAISE the most appropriate person.)
Or
• Phone Pastoral Support 01793 4266980 (please be aware that unless it is an 

emergency, reception will only EPRAISE the most appropriate person.)

To meet with a College Manager/SENCO/Attendance 

• Parents can book appointments via EPRAISE to meet with a College Manager 
during the day every day. 

• Parents of SEN students or parents with queries about SEN can book to 
meet a SENCO on  Mondays 2.15pm-3pm, Wednesdays & Fridays 8.50am to 
9.30am .

• Parents can book to meet with a member of the Attendance Team between 
10am and 11am each day.

• To book go to EPRAISE-Community/Parents Evenings and Select the right 
event/day.

We will also offer drop-in appointments for parents at the above times. Parents need to be willing to wait to be 
seen.

How to Access EPRAISE:
• Go to Google search Epraise log in/search
• Please select your school/choose Swindon Academy 

Secondary
• Go to parents/enter your email (must be the one given to 

the Academy) & leave password blank. 
• You will then receive an email and follow instructions.
• You can also download the  Epraise App
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Epraise Contacts

Query about……. Epraise…..
Contacting Principal K.Wright

Contacting Head Teacher A.Lawrence L.Jordan

Pastoral matters/Uniform P.Pastoral or your child’s College Manager
BA C.Roberts, CA K.Nicholls, IM L. 
Quinn WA R.Harding

Attendance/Medical Appointments/Punctuality A.Attendance

Prep Work/Bedrock/Seneca/Sparx P.Prep

Detention P.Pastoral

Parent Pay/FSM/Trips & Visits J.Greenwood

Safeguarding D.Ramshaw

UCSF (Sixth Form) Queries L.Dodsworth

SEN C.Oke & R.Suleman

Epraise Shop/Clubs C.Oke

Grammar Stream L.Rowe

D of E/ Camp/ABC Week N.Warren

Password/Chromebook queries P.Prep

Subject Areas • PE/Music/Drama/Dance D.Boucher
• Maths/Business Studies/CSc L.Roche
• English E.Cole or D.Carryl
• Science L.Rowe
• History J.Rivers
• Geography C.Greenwood
• RE/HSC H.Green
• Dt & Art L.Thomas

• Spanish A.Alvarez

Champion (Tutor) P.Pastoral or your child’s College Champion
BA M.Jones CA J.Higgins Khan IM 
J.Capstick, WA C.Ganney

Year 11 D.Boucher
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